Eye on the World April 26, 2025

This compilation of material for "Eye on the World" is presented as a service to the Churches of God. The views stated in the material are those of the writers or sources quoted by the writers, and do not necessarily reflect the views of the members of the Church of God Big Sandy. The following articles were posted at churchofgodbigsandy.com for the weekend of April 26, 2025.

Compiled by Dave Havir

Luke 21:34-36—"But take heed to yourselves, lest your souls be weighed down with self-indulgence, and drunkenness, or the anxieties of this life, and that day come on you suddenly, like a falling trap; for it will come on all dwellers on the face of the whole earth. But beware of slumbering; and every moment pray that you may be fully strengthened to escape from all these coming evils, and to take your stand in the presence of the Son of Man" (Weymouth New Testament).

• • • •

An article by Greer Fay Cashman titled "Historic March of the Living" was posted at jpost.com on April 19, 2025. Following are excerpts of the article.

This year's March of the Living is historic in that it is the 80th anniversary of the liberation of Auschwitz and the end of World War II. It may also be the last time that Holocaust survivors will be physically able to participate.

This year, the march is of vital importance, as rabid anti-semitism becomes increasingly pervasive and makes us aware of how hatred develops into inhumanity. The March of the Living (which this year will include survivors of the Hamas massacre and hostages released from Gaza) is a reminder that Jews must remain eternally vigilant.

The March of the Living from Auschwitz to Birkenau was established in 1988 at the initiative of the late Abraham Hirshson, Shmuel Rosenman, and second-generation Holocaust survivor Baruch Adler.

Throughout the years, it has united Jews and non-Jews from around the world (including Holocaust survivors and their families) to come to Poland. They have often stayed on for several days to go to other extermination and concentration camp sites, to learn more about the Holocaust – and to meet "Righteous among the Nations" or their descendants. Visitors hear from them of the sacrifices made by non-Jews to save the lives of Jews – some of them they had not known before the war.

Jews were not the only victims. Other included Romani, political prisoners, homosexuals, and

people with physical and mental disabilities.

The International March of the Living is now headed in New York. Organizers anticipate some 10,000 participants in this year's march – which will be led by President Isaac Herzog and his wife Michal, and Poland's President Andrzej Duda when participants convene at Asuchwitz on Thursday, April 24.

Prior to leaving for Poland, the Herzogs will attend the state Holocaust Remembrance Day ceremony at Yad Vashem on Wednesday night.

The march this year will also pay tribute to the Allied forces led by General Dwight D. Eisenhower, who witnessed the Nazi atrocities.

Leading the march alongside the presidents of Poland and Israel will be 40 Holocaust survivors from Israel, aged 80 to 97, including survivors of Auschwitz, Birkenau, Buchenwald, Amuthausen, Dachau and Theresienstadt – as well as those who survived the war in hiding or as partisans in the forests.

They will be joined by another 40 survivors from around the world – making this one of the largest gatherings of living Holocaust survivors at Auschwitz in recent history.

Their triumph in survival will be emphasized by two and three generations of their families who will march with them.

 \bullet \bullet \bullet \bullet

A video and an article by Michael Starr titled "Watch: Israel Commemorates 80 Years Since the Holocaust" were posted at jpost.com on April 23, 2025. Following is the article.

Israel marked 80 years since the World War II genocide of the Jewish people on Wednesday night, with the beginning of Holocaust Remembrance Day.

A siren marking the six million victims of the Holocaust is set to sound on Thursday morning, at which point Israelis will cease all action and hold a moment of silence until the siren's end.

The flag was lowered to half-mast on Wednesday night at an official ceremony held at Yad Vashem, with the year's theme being "Out of the Depth: The Anguish of Liberation."

The ceremony saw remarks by Prime Minister Benjamin Netanyahu and President Isaac Herzog, who noted the difficult commemoration as the country continues to fight a war and hostages are still held in Hamas captivity.

Released hostages sat in attendance at the ceremony as Herzog prayed for the return of those still captive and for the soldiers and their families who sacrificed in the fight on their behalf.

Herzog said: "This day, Holocaust Remembrance Day, is not only a day for looking backward. I speak here not only 80 years after the Holocaust but also a year and a half after the greatest massacre our people have endured since the Holocaust – when we are still wounded and bleeding, reeling and anxious. I wish to lift up the sanctity of this day, even as our nation looks forward – internalizing what I believe is the most crucial lesson and imperative: Just as we overcame 80 years ago – so shall we prevail again."

Herzog said he would lead survivors, bereaved families, and former hostages in the March of the Living in Auschwitz on Thursday. He also said that he represented Holocaust survivors in a call for unity, hoping in the historic moment of "national responsibility" to "mend our hearts."

Herzog continued: "We are living through days of fierce and painful division. And the overwhelming majority of our people cry out with all their might: Enough! Enough with the polarization. Enough with the hatred. History will not forgive those who act irresponsibly and tear us apart from within. History will not forgive those who weaken the foundations of our wonderful country – beloved, unique, Jewish, and democratic – born from the ashes of the terrible Holocaust. Our shared rebuilding, after this great fracture, is a tremendous and historic mission – not upon one person, or one community, or one camp, but upon all of us: as a nation, as a society, as individuals."

Netanyahu arrived late to the ceremony – reportedly due to security issues, but top security officials were already present at the site.

The prime minister mourned the loss of the Holocaust victims, who "bore the scars of the terrible devastation" but, according to him, also the legacy of the Jewish nation.

He said he had been moved to tears when meeting Holocaust survivors this week and also during a diplomatic mission in Hungary, when visiting the bank of the Danube River, where a memorial of bronze shoes commemorating the murder of Hungarian Jews highlighted the destruction and resurrection of the Jewish people.

Netanyahu drew a comparison between the shoes and the memorials of yellow ribbons and stickers of fallen soldiers, praising the heroism of those that rose up to fight in the ghettos, saying that their spirit sparked the rebirth of the nation.

Netanyahu said: "I thought to myself about the tremendous changes that we've achieved over the last 80 years. After the Holocaust, we were like dust carried away by the wind. Now we have a country. We have an army. We have a security force. We have soldiers with a fierce spirit."

Netanyahu noted the successes of the military since the October 7 massacre, crippling Hezbollah and Hamas, and noting the fall of the Assad regime. He threatened Iran with a similar fate if they continued down the path of nuclear weapons.

Netanyahu continued: "No one will prevent us from defending ourselves. If we need to stand

alone, we shall stand alone. If we need to fight with our fingernails, we shall fight with our fingernails. But we will not relent."

Holocaust Remembrance Day was a milestone in the path to destroying those that seek to eliminate us, said Netanyahu, comparing Hamas and their actions to those of the Nazis and the Holocaust

Netanyahu said: "They are exactly like the Nazis, like Hitler, like Haman. They wish to kill and destroy all of the Jews. It's not going to happen. We are going to annihilate these Hamas monsters."

- Chief Rabbi Kalman Ber is set to recite a chapter from Psalms.
- Chief Rabbi David Yosef is set to recite the mourners' kaddish.
- Holocaust survivor Yehuda Hauptman is to recite a prayer for the souls of the martyrs.
- Six other Holocaust survivors will light six torches each representing a million souls extinguished by the Nazis and their collaborators.

On Thursday, the public is welcome to light candles in the Warsaw Ghetto Square in memory of those who fell victim to the Nazi persecution and genocide.

• • • •

An article by Allen West titled "How Do You Want to Fight China?" was posted at townhall.com on April 14, 2025. Following is the article.

In the military, we believe that your enemy's reality must become your own – or it will be at a time of grave disadvantage. Let's put all silly pretense aside and come to the realization that Communist China is our number one geopolitical foe. They see us as such.

China has enacted such egregious actions against the United States since we foolishly enabled them to enter into the World Trade Organization. And once upon a time, when she had some sanity, even Nancy Pelosi spoke against granting China's most favored trade nation status.

You don't believe me? There is a 1996 video of her House floor speech. Pelosi was ranting about a \$34 billion trade deficit with China back then. Uh, what is it today?

China has been guilty of theft of intellectual property to the point that its newest fighter jet seriously resembles our F-35. It has opened up markets and the ability for American companies to be based in China and then demanded forced transfers of technology.

China is openly killing Americans. I first realized that back when I was a member of Congress in Florida dealing with the Chinese drywall issue. China unleashed a biological weapon attack

against America (and the world) by way of the Wuhan virus.

Quite insidiously so, you were attacked by our very own leftist media for saying "Wuhan virus." (I bet the ChiComs got a laugh out of that.) Millions of Americans died in that biological weapon attack, and our economy took a big hit.

China has now unleashed a chemical weapon attack against America by way of fentanyl, killing over 250,000 of our citizens – including many young people, during the four years of the Biden administration.

China is at war with the United States.

- The question is, how will we fight them?
- Better, how do YOU want to fight them?

The economic trade deficit created with the Chinese (because we prefer a globalist agenda and cheap goods) means that China now surpasses us in shipbuilding. China, which once upon a time had no blue water Navy, can now boast of multiple aircraft carriers and the ability to conduct large-scale amphibious operations. A recent GAO report details that half of the (32) U.S. Navy amphibious ships are in poor condition, and some ships have been out of service for years.

The hundreds of billions of dollars in trade deficit with China enables them to have a global hegemonic vision called the One Belt, One Road strategy.

China is basically operating in every possible littoral region in the world. And that includes operating the entry and exit stages of one of the greatest engineering marvels know to man, built by America......the Panama Canal.

Donald Trump seeks to defeat the ChiComs just as Ronald Reagan defeated the Soviet Union – economically.

China leads the 21st-century axis of evil. Their allies are Russia, Iran and North Korea. And you can bet your bottom dollar that China will support Islamic jihadists in their fight against the West.

China is already supporting the transnational narco-criminal terrorists we call the cartels.

- It has infiltrated tens of thousands of single military-age male Chinese into America.
- It buys up farming lands and food production facilities.
- It occupies terrain near strategic military installations.

Our lack of resolve, resilience, and strategic focus has brought us to this point. We are in a fight, say the Chinese, so that is our reality. Now, it is time to decide how to defeat the ChiComs and rally for that cause.

I found it utterly disturbing and cowardly how San Francisco was cleaned up for a visit by Xi Jinping – a symbol of surrender and acquiescence. If anything, now is the time to isolate Communist China economically. If that means less cheap goods from them, [darn] right, I will make that sacrifice.

We can choose this means of the fight, or the other is one where we will call upon our men and women to take the field.

I say we follow Reagan's example, tear down the Great Wall, and watch the ChiComs collapse.

They are betting on a lack of resolve from Americans. They think we operate in 24 to 76-hour cycles or at the longest, two to four-year political cycles. Such folly is why we are in this position.

Let's get that steely-eyed killer look and stare them down. I know that the progressive socialist leftists hate Trump. Therefore, they hate our Nation. Incompetents like California Congressman Eric Swalwell (who once slept with a ChiCom spy) will root against our success and our victory.

I say we fight the ChiComs here and now and bring them to their knees economically – that we rally an entire world against them and their cohorts. We produce, manufacture, and export our goods, services, and energy resources. This is our moment. Failure is not an option.

Steadfast and Loyal.

• • • •

"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines involve articles that are considered international. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

Remembering October 7

- An article by Staff titled "'Picture of Hell': Hostage Families' Reveal Suffering of Living Hostages in Gaza" was posted at jpost.com on April 7, 2025.
- An article by Hannah Brown titled "Nova Festival Massacre Documentary Airs on Amazon Prime" was posted at jpost.com on April 9, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled "Fallen Civilian Heroes of October 7 and Slain Hostages to Be Officially Honored" was posted at jpost.com on April 9, 2025.
- An article by Montana Tucker titled "In New Documentary, the Children of October 7 Reveal Bravery, Horror and Hope" was posted at nypost.com on April 22, 2025.

• An article by Sarah Ben-Nun titled "Hamas Terrorist Given Seven Years in Prison for Pre-October 7 Attack Plans" was posted at jpost.com on April 24, 2025.

• An article by Staff titled "IDF Probe Into Nir Yitzhak Reveals Army Failed to Protect Kibbutz on October 7" was posted at jpost.com on April 25, 2025.

Relationship – between Israel and U.S.

- An editorial by Staff titled "Trump's Friendship With Israel Is a Double-Edged Sword" was posted at jpost.com on April 9, 2025.
- An article by Gregory Lyakhov titled "Trump Administration Confronts Anti-Semitism and DEI" was posted at jpost.com on April 9, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled "'Never Again Means Now': Trump Calls on U.S. to Remember Victims of the Holocaust" was posted at jpost.com on April 24, 2025.
- An article by Michael Starr titled "Trump: Harvard is Anti-Semitic and Far-Left, Foreign Students Want to Rip Apart U.S." was posted at jpost.com on April 24, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled "Schumer Tells Trump to Stop Weaponizing Anti-Semitism Against Universities" was posted at jpost.com on April 24, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled "Trump: I Didn't Stop Israel From Attacking Iran's Nuclear Sites" was posted at jpost.com on April 25, 2025.

Holocaust Remembrance Day

- A video and an article by Michael Starr titled "Watch: Israel Commemorates 80 Years Since the Holocaust" were posted at jpost.com on April 23, 2025.
- An article by Michael Starr titled "Main Lesson of Holocaust Is to Fight Fanatical Regimes That Threaten Whole World, Netanyahu Says" was posted at jpost.com on April 23, 2025.
- An article by Laura Kam titled "Remembering the Holocaust Also Means Standing Up to Hate" was posted at jpost.com on April 23, 2025.
- An article by Michael Starr titled "Jews Will Never Forget the Holocaust, Even If the World Has" was posted at jpost.com on April 23, 2025.
- A video and an article by Staff titled "Watch: One Step Ahead of the Nazis: The 'Post' Hosts Holocaust Survivor Sarah Goodman in Testimony" were posted at jpost.com on April 23, 2025.

• An article by Alon Davidi titled "Remembering the Past, Protecting the Future: Sderot Mayor's Personal March of the Living" was posted at jpost.com on April 23, 2025.

- An article by Micah Avni titled "The Failure of Holocaust Remembrance Day: Let's Not Just Remember, but Learn From It" was posted at jpost.com on April 23, 2025.
- An article by Shai Finkelstein titled "The Holocaust: Faith, Truth, and the Lessons We Must Never Forget" was posted at jpost.com on April 24, 2025.
- An editorial by Staff titled "Remembering All Those Taken From Us, by the Nazis and by Hamas" was posted at jpost.com on April 24, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled "IDF Soldiers Mark Holocaust Remembrance Day in Gaza, Syria, Lebanon" was posted at jpost.com on April 25, 2025.
- An editorial by Staff titled "Sirens in Israel Wake Us Up to Who We Are and What We Face" was posted at jpost.com on April 25, 2025.

Holocaust survivors

- An article by Michael Starr titled "World to Lose 90% of Holocaust Survivors Within Next 15 Years Projections" was posted at jpost.com on April 22, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled "Israel's Oldest Survivor Passes Away on Holocaust Remembrance Day at Age 110" was posted at jpost.com on April 25, 2025.

Holocaust victims and Gaza hostages – positive comparisons

- An article by Josh Aronson titled "Former Gaza Hostages Commemorate Holocaust Remembrance Day at March of the Living" was posted at jpost.com on April 23, 2025.
- An article by Dr. Itay Gal titled "Then and Now: How the State of Gaza Hostages Parallels That of Holocaust Survivors" was posted at jpost.com on April 23, 2025.
- An article by Keshet Neev titled "'We're the Jewish Spirit of Triumph': Freed Hostage Eli Sharabi Speaks at Auschwitz' was posted at jpost.com on April 24, 2025.
- An article by Michael Lipman titled "Zikaron Basalon Transforms the Stories of Holocaust Survivors Into Living Memory Opinion" was posted at jpost.com on April 24, 2025.
- An article by Hagay Hacohen titled "Rain and Ashes: 2025 March of the Living Commemorates Holocaust, Hostages" was posted at jpost.com on April 24, 2025.

Holocaust and Gaza – negative comparisons

• An article by Staff titled "'We Are Not at the Mercy of Others': Yad Vashem Head Says

Holocaust, October 7 Are Not the Same" was posted at jpost.com on April 24, 2025.

• An article by Joanie Margulies titled "Holocaust Remembrance Day Speech by Hod Hasharon Mayor Sparks Controversy Over Gaza Implications" was posted at jpost.com on April 24, 2025.

• An article by Staff titled "'Gaza Today Is Auschwitz of the 21St Century' – Hamas Claims After Netanyahu Speech" was posted at jpost.com on April 25, 2025.

Israel – continues their retaliation

- An article by Eliav Breuer titled "MK [Arye] Deri: Israel's Goal in Gaza Is to Dismantle Hamas, Not Hold Territory" was posted at jpost.com on April 9, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled "IDF Golani Brigade Returns to Fighting in Gaza Under 36th Division" was posted at jpost.com on April 9, 2025.
- An article by Yonah Jeremy Bob titled "Thousands of IDF Reservists Demand Israel Crush Gaza, Destroy Hamas" was posted at jpost.com on April 24, 2025.

Cease-fire talk

• An article by Staff titled "Egypt Offers New Cease-Fire Proposal Aiming for Five Year Israel-Hamas Truce – Report" was posted at jpost.com on April 24, 2025.

Discussions with Syria

- An article by Seth J. Frantzman titled "Integration, Reconstruction: What Are the Priorities of Syria's New Government?" was posted at jpost.com on April 9, 2025.
- An article by Amichai Stein titled "Syria Wants Peace With Israel Under One Condition [Syria Must Remain a Unified and Sovereign State]" was posted at jpost.com on April 24, 2025.

Anti-Semitism – international

- An article by Staff titled "Argentine Politician Indicted for Anti-Semitism After 'Zionist Nazi' Comment" was posted at jpost.com on April 9, 2025.
- An article by Michael Starr titled "Stolpersteine Vandalized in Brussels With Gaza Graffiti" was posted at jpost.com on April 22, 2025.
- An article by Mathilda Heller titled "'Anti-Semitism Crisis': Number of Anti-Semitic Incidents in Netherlands Reaches Record High" was posted at jpost.com on April 24, 2025.

More articles – Jerusalem Post

• An article by Joanie Margulies titled "Resilence in Aliyah: 27,281 Immigrants Make Israel Their Home Amid Uncertainty" was posted at jpost.com on April 9, 2025.

- An article by Staff titled "Kazakhstan Textbooks Promote Tolerance, Respect for Judaism, Israel IMPACT [Institute for Monitoring Peace And Cultural Tolerance] Report Finds" was posted at jpost.com on April 9, 2025.
- An article by Micah Halpern titled "Entering the Jewish Season of Modern Remembrance Opinion" was posted at jpost.com on April 21, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled "Israel to Become First Country to Roll Out A.I.-Driven Tutoring at National Level" was posted at jpost.com on April 22, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled "Family of Omri Miran Permits Broadcast of Hamas Propaganda
 Footage" was posted at jpost.com on April 23, 2025.

Iran

- An article by Michael Goodwin titled "Trump Has Given Iran a Way Out From Impending War They Can Do It the Easy Way or the Hard Way" was posted at nypost.com on April 8, 2025.
- An article by Caitlin Doombos titled "U.S. Deploys Six B-2 Bombers to Indian Ocean Base Ahead of Washington's Talks With Iran as Tensions Flare" was posted at nypost.com on April 8, 2025.
- An article by Salem Alketbi titled "Pompous Iran Now Begs for a Deal in the Face of Trump Administration" was posted at jpost.com on April 22, 2025.
- An article by Melanie Phillips titled "Don't Fall for 'Iran Deal' Lie, Mr. President the Mullahs Can't Be Trusted" was posted at nypost.com on April 23, 2025.

Saudi Arabia

- An article by Alex Winston titled "The Kingdom's Mines: Inside Saudi Arabia's Mission to Clear Mines in War-Torn Yemen" was posted at jpost.com on April 24, 2025.
- A Reuters article by Mike Stone and Pesha Magid titled "Trump Poised to Offer Saudi Arabia over \$100 Billion Arms Package Sources Say" was posted at reuters.com on April 25, 2025.

Russia-Ukraine war – general news

• An article by Vasilisa Stenanenko titled "Ukraine's Zelenskyy Says 2 Chinese Men Were Caught Fighting Alongside Russia" was posted at apnews.com on April 9, 2025.

- An article by Samya Kullab titled "Ukraine Says More Than 150 Chinese Mercenaries Are Fighting for Russia in Ukraine" was posted at apnews.com on April 9, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled "How Residents of Ukraine's Sumy Are Rebuilding After the Deadliest Russian Attack This Year" was posted at independent.co.uk on April 16, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled "Trump Says 'Crimea Will Stay With Russia' as He Seeks End to War in Ukraine and Secure Mineral Deal" was posted at apnews.com on April 25, 2025.
- An article by Paul Kirby titled "Why Zelensky Can't and Won't Give Up Crimea" was posted at bbc.com on April 24, 2025.

Comments about China and Taiwan

• A video titled "Taiwan Closely Watches Ukraine War, Fearing China Could Attempt a Similar Takeover" was posted at youtube.com on April 8, 2025.

Argentina – Javier Milei

• Looking back to March 2025, an article by Jude Taragin titled "Argentina's President [Javier Milei] to Declassify Nazi Files, Expose How War Criminals Fled to Argentina" was posted at jpost.com on March 25, 2025.

International news - miscellaneous

- An article by Ilan Hulkower titled "Pro-Palestinian Activists Largely Silent After Hamas Reportedly Tortures, Kills Protester in Gaza" was posted at dailycaller.com on April 2, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled "Titanic's Last Moments Revealed Through New Digital Scan and Simulation" was posted at jpost.com on April 8, 2025.
- A Reuters article by Staff titled "Anthrax Kills 50 Hippos in Congo's Virunga National Park" was posted at reuters.com on April 8, 2025.
- An article by Kurt Zindulka titled "Christian Nurse Who Refused to Refer to Male Pedophile as a Woman Suspended [From Her Role in Britain's National Health Service]" was posted at breitbart.com on April 8, 2025.

• An article by Christina K. Caruzo titled "Panama Files Criminal Charges Against Chinese-Linked Canal Port Owner for Breach of Contract" was posted at breitbart.com on April 8, 2025.

- An article by Danielle Greyman-Kennard titled "Miracle Baby? Woman Gives Birth After Womb Transplant in Breakthrough Scientific Advancement" was posted at jpost.com on April 9, 2025.
- An article by Arshad Mehmood titled "Pakistan Warns of War as India Suspends Water Treaty, Closes Border" was posted at jpost.com on April 25, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled "[Foreign Affairs Minister Gideon] Sa'ar Praises Paraguay for Designating Iranian Revolutionary Guard Corps, Hamas, and Hezbollah as Terror Organizations" was posted at jpost.com on April 25, 2025.

 \bullet \bullet \bullet \bullet

"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines are about articles that involve the United States. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

Politician/media obstruction of Trump's first term was very effective – can they repeat it?

- Looking back to April 2019, a press release titled "[John] Thune: Democrats' Dangerous Precedent Could Disrupt Senate for Decades to Come" was posted at thune.senate.gov on April 2, 2019. (The press release said: "Since President Trump Took Office, Democrats in the Senate have engaged in a systematic campaign of obstruction, pointlessly delaying qualified nominees for no reason other than the fact that Democrats dislike this president.")
- Looking back to November 2024, an article by Devin Dwyer titled "Courts Restrained Trump in His First Term; Will They 'Check' His Power Again?" was posted at abcnews.com on Nov. 11, 2024.

Lower courts obstructing Trump – is a cleaver scheme

- Looking back to March 2025, an article by Katie Pavlich titled "The Knee-Capping of President Trump's Agenda Isn't Happening by Mistake" was posted at townhall.com on March 21, 2025.
- Looking back to March 2025, an article by Pam Key titled "[Breitbart Editor-in-Chief Alex] Marlow: 'National Disgrace' Democratic-Tied Judges Blocking Trump's Agenda" was posted at breitbart.com on March 30, 2025.
- An article by Mariane Angela titled "[Newt] Gingrich Says Federal District Judges Aren't Just Tying Up Trump, but Another Branch of Government [Supreme Court Case Load] As Well"

was posted at dailycaller.comon April 1, 2025.

• An article by Harold Hutchison titled "Supreme Court Becoming Increasingly Frustrated With 'Half-Baked' Cases Challenging Trump Deportations, Turley Says" was posted at dailycaller.com on April 21, 2025.

More Democrats go to El Salvador

- An article by Vince Coglianese titled "Chief Justice John Roberts Blocks Judge's Order for Alleged MS-13 Gangster's Return" was posted at dailycaller.com on April 8, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled "Oregon Representative [Democrat Maxine Dexter] Will Travel to El Salvador Seeking the Return of Abrego Garcia" was posted at opb.org (Oregon Public Broadcasting) on April 19, 2025.
- An article by Danielle Wallace titled "4 More Democrats Travel to El Salvador to Push for Abrego Garcia's Return to U.S." was posted at foxnews.com on April 21, 2025.
- An article by Bill D'Agostino titled "CNN, MSNBC Use 'Maryland Man" Lie 506 Times, Conceal Garcia's Illegal Status" was posted at newsbusters.org on April 21, 2025.
- An article by Geoffrey Dickens titled "ABC/CBS/NBC Devote 143 Minutes to 'Maryland
- Man' 12 Seconds to Rachel Morin" was posted at newsbusters.org on April 23, 2025.
- An article by Rusty Weiss titled "J.B. Pritzker Mocked After Threatening to Boycott El Salvador Over Kilmar Abrego Garcia" was posted at redstate.com on April 24, 2025.

Democrats use violence against Tesla owners

- An article by Lucas Nolan titled "Why Trump Haters Keep Getting Caught Red Handed as They Vandalize Tesla EVs" was posted at breitbart.com on April 8, 2025.
- An article by Editorial Board titled "Woke Minnesota District Attorney [Mary Moriarty] Lets Tesla Thug Walk, Signaling It's Open Season on Team Trump" was posted at nypost.com on April 22, 2025.

Censorship and free speech

- An article by Miranda Devine titled "New FBI Chat Logs Reveal Extraordinary 'Gag Order' Senior Leadership Used to Shut Down Any Hunter Biden Laptop Discussion" was posted at nypost.com on April 2, 2025.
- An article by Mandy Gunaskara titled "Sorry Left-Wing Activists, Destroying Property Isn't Free Speech" was posted at dailycaller.com on April 2, 2025.

Tariffs – a variety of complaints about the tariffs

• Looking back to March 2025, an article by Christian Hetzner titled "Warned Car Tariffs Will Cost Americans \$100 Billion, Trump White House Won't Budge: 'We Must Become a Manufacturing Powerhouse'" was posted at fortune.com on March 28, 2025.

- Looking back to March 2025, an article by Tad DeHaven titled "Trump's Bizarro-World Tariffs Will Turn Our Economy Upside Down" was posted at nypost.com on March 31, 2025.
- An article by Neil Munro titled "Never Trumpers: Trump Tariffs Are the End of 'American Empire'" was posted at breitbart.com on April 5, 2025.
- An article by Pam Key titled "[Elizabeth] Warren: Congress Has the Power to Stop Trump's 'Tariff Catastrophe'" was posted at breitbart.com on April 7, 2025.
- An article by Harold Hutchison titled "Scott Jennings Finds It 'Amusing' That Trump's Tariffs Have Suddenly Turned Democrats Into 'Free Traders'" was posted at dailycaller.com on April 7, 2025.
- An article by Netanel Ariel titled "Why Israel Can't Escape Impact of Tariffs" was posted at jpost.com on April 8, 2025.
- An article by Adam Pack titled "House Democrat [Jared Golden of Maine] More Supportive of Trump Tariffs Than Many Republicans" was posted at dailycaller.com on April 8, 2025.
- An editorial by Rahm Emmanuel titled "Trump's Folly Is Piling Up, and America Is Weaker for It" was posted at washingtonpost.com on April 16, 2025.
- An article by Heather Cherone titled "[Mayor] Brandon Johnson Blasts Rahm Emanuel for Giving Trump 'Script' to Target Chicago" was posted at wttw.com on April 22, 2025.

Historical truth – reminder about Argentina's temporary pain

- Looking back to March 2024, a video titled "Javier Milei [Explains] How Import Tariffs [Temporarily] Weaken the Economy and Your Wallet" was posted at youtube.com on March 12, 2024.
- Looking back to January 2025, an article by Luca Ventura titled "Milei Ends Argentina's Deficit After 123 Years" was posted at gfmag.com on Jan. 2, 2025.
- Looking back to February 2025, an article by Hernan Nessi titled "Argentina Inflation Hits Five-Year Low in Win for Milei" was posted at reuters.com on Feb. 13, 2025.

Department of Education

• An article by Emily Crane titled "Trump's Education Boss [Linda McMahon] Reveals Greedy Truth Behind Biden's Student Loan Forgiveness: 'They [Universities] Have Profited Massively'" was posted at nypost.com on April 22, 2025.

Illegal immigration – too many are helping illegal immigrants avoid ICE

• An article by Emily Crane and Samuel Chamberlain titled "Feds Bust Wisconsin Judge for Allegedly Helping Illegal Migrant Accused of Punching Victim 30 Times Evade ICE Agents" was posted at nypost.com on April 25, 2025.

Illegal immigration – general comments

• An article by Jennie Taer titled "Trump's Mass Deportation Raids Result in 655% Spike in Arrests of Terrorists Roaming U.S. – Including One of India's 'Most Wanted'" was posted at nypost.com on April 22, 2025.

Examples of anti-Semitism

- An article by Joel B. Pollak titled "Trump Suspends \$210 Million in Federal Grants to Princeton Over Anti-Semitism" was posted at breitbart.com on April 2, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled "Jewish Student [in NYC High School] Targeted With Anti-Semitic Comments Over Plan to Study in Israel" was posted at jpost.com on April 9, 2025.
- An article by Michael Starr titled "Anti-Israel Microsoft Employee Fired After, Disrupting Microsoft Anniversary Event [in Redmond, Washington]" was posted at jpost.com on April 9, 2025.
- An article by Jacob Intrator titled "Georgetown's 'Boycott, Divestment and Sanctions' Referendum: A Threat to Jewish Students and Campus Integrity" was posted at jpost.com on April 22, 2025.
- An article by Michael Starr titled "'Abolish Israel': Tucson Synagogue Defaced With Anti-Israel Graffiti" was posted at jpost.com on April 24, 2025.
- A video and an article by Staff titled "Watch: Pro-Palestinian Protesters Throw Water Bottles at Ben-Gvir After Yale Speech" were posted at jpost.com on April 24, 2025.
- An article by Andrew Lapin titled "Authorities Raid Michigan Homes in Probe of Pro-Palestinian Vandalism of Jewish Homes, Institutions" was posted at jpost.com on April 25, 2025.

Columbia University

• Looking back to March 2025, an article by Rikki Schlott titled "Columbia University Faces New Trouble as Top Admissions Consultant Says Students Won't Accept Offers – 'Brand Has Been Tarnished'" was posted at nypost.com on March 31, 2025.

DEI

- An article by Casey Ryan titled "Universities Whining About Trump Funding Pause Don't Want You to Know About Their Insane DEI Research" was posted at dailycaller.com on April 14, 2025.
- An article by Nicole Silverio titled "[Actress] Eva Longoria Tells 'The View' DEI is 'Good for Business' Despite Epic Hollywood Flops" was posted at dailycaller.com on April 22, 2025.

Comments – green energy

• An article by Audrey Streb titled "A Major Backer of Green Energy [BlackRock CEO Larry Fink] Admits Again That Solar and Wind Power Alone 'Can't Reliably Keep the Lights On'" was posted at dailycaller.com on April 1, 2025.

Covid – general comments

- Looking back to March 2025, an article by David Harsanyi titled "Democrats Still Won't Admit the Toll of Their Covid Hysteria" was posted at nypost.com on March 30, 2025.
- An article by Emily Kopp titled "Fauci's Wife (an NIH Bioethicist Who Never Probed Ethics of Wuhan Research) Fired" was posted at dailycaller.com on April 2, 2025.

Pro-life

• Looking back to May 2023, an article by Mansur Shaheen titled "[Massachusetts] Doctors Perform World-First Brain Surgery on Baby With Deadly Genetic Disorder While It Is Still Inside Its Mom's Uterus" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 4, 2023.

Pro-abortion

• An article by Staff titled "[Breitbart Editor-in-Chief] Alex Marlow: 'Sinister' Democrats Rebrand Abortions as 'Averted Births'" was posted at breitbart.com on April 7, 2025.

Transgender – Maine

• An article by Rebecca Downs titled "After Many Warnings, Trump Administration Freezes Funding for Maine Over Refusal to Comply With Executive Order" was posted at townhall.com on April 2, 2025.

• An article by Katherine Hamilton titled "Maine Democrats Want to Amend State Constitution to Codify Allowing Trans Athletes in Girls' Sports" was posted at breitbart.com on April 21, 2025.

Transgender – general

- An article by Andrew Powell titled "Biological Male High Jumper (Who Finished Last Place in Boys Division) Comes in First Against Girls" was posted at dailycaller.com on April 6, 2025.
- An article by Andrew Powell titled "Left-Wing Washington Says Banning Biological Males From Female Sports Would 'Violate' Their Radical Nonsense" was posted at dailycaller.com on April 6, 2025.
- An article by Alex Raskin titled "Pro-Trans Athlete Protestor Declares 'Hail Satan' as They Storm Out of [California] School Board Meeting" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on April 18, 2025.

Comments – about defunding the police

• Looking back to June 2020, an article by Paige Fernandez titled "Defunding the Police Will Actually Make Us Safer" was posted at aclu.org on June 11, 2020.

Notice - soft on crime

- An article titled "Arsonist Who Tried to Kill Governor Josh Shapiro Is a Cautionary Tale for NY's Soft-On-Crime Politicians" was posted at nypost.com on April 19, 2025.
- An article by Hudson Crozier titled "Tim Walz Official Who Caused \$21,000 in Damages to Teslas Will Face No Criminal Charges, Prosecutor Says" was posted at dailycaller.com on April 22, 2025.

Notice – consequences for crime

• An article by Will Potter titled "Student (Age 19, Who 'Fire-Bombed Tesla Dealership) Faces 20 Years Jail as Trump Cracks Down on Domestic Terror" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on April 18, 2025.

Child exploitation

• An article by Alana Mastrangelo titled "Cleveland Woman Charged With Sexual Exploitation of Children, Distributing Child Porn While Working as Nanny" was posted at breitbart.com on April 7, 2025.

Kamala Harris

• An article by Natalie Sandoval titled "Young Men Are Officially Ready to Be 'Unburdened' by Kamala Harris ['Harris Isn't Just Unpopular, She's Radioactive With Young Guys']" was posted at dailycaller.com on April 21, 2025.

• An article by Katie Jerkovich titled "Kamala's Latest Email Proves Things Are 'Not Great' for the Democrat Party These Days" was posted at redstate.com on April 24, 2025.

Alexandria Ocasio-Cortez

• A video titled "Thomas Sowell Blasts AOC in His Latest Interview for Her Fact-Free 'Dumbest Takes'" was posted at youtube.com on April 16, 2025.

Josh Shapiro

- An article by Lauren Irwin titled "[Charles] Barkley Says [Josh] Shapiro, [Wes] Moore the Best Democrats for 2028 Presidential Race" was posted at thehill.com on April 21, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled "Charles Barkley to Democrats: Run Either of These Two Candidates [Josh Shapiro or Wes Moore] or Lose My Support" was posted at masslive.com on April 21, 2025.

Michelle Obama

- An article by Sophie Gable titled "Michelle Obama Humiliated Amid Dismal Ratings for Podcast She Launched With Great Fanfare" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on April 6, 2025.
- An article by Paul Bois titled "Michelle Obama Podcast Struggles to Build Audience One Month After Launch" was posted at breitbart.com on April 8, 2025.

MSNBC – general

- An article by Pam Key titled "MSNBC's Glaude: Trump Voters Chose Destroying the Country Over Electing a Black Woman" was posted at breitbart.com on April 7, 2025.
- An article by Anna Young titled "MSNBC Host Jen Psaki Makes Stunning Admission About Liberal Network's Coverage of Trump [MSNBC Viewers Expect the Network to Talk Against Trump]" was posted at nypost.com on April 22, 2025.

General interest

• An article by Jason Cohen titled "Tucker Carlson Recalls 'Evolution' of His 'Feelings About Donald Trump' Since He Came on Political Scene" was posted at dailycaller.com on April 8, 2025.

• An article by Hailey Gomez titled "'Time for a Change in Texas': Ken Paxton Wants John Cornyn's U.S. Senate Seat" was posted at dailycaller.com on April 8, 2025.

 \bullet \bullet \bullet \bullet

An article by Ryan King titled "RFK Jr., FDA Unveil 8 Harmful Dyes That Will Soon Be Phased Out of US Food Supply – Here's What Could Be Next" was posted at nypost.com on April 22, 2025. Following are excerpts of the article.

The dye is cast. Eight harmful petroleum-based synthetic dyes will soon be phased out of the American food supply, according to plans unveiled Tuesday by Health and Human Services Secretary Robert F. Kennedy Jr. And Food and Drug Administration Commissioner Dr. Marty Makary.

Over the coming months, the FDA will revoke authorization for two synthetic food colorings (Citrus Red No. 2 and Orange B) and collaborate with the food industry to remove six other synthetic dyes – which can be found in foods such as Pop-Tarts, hot dog casings, Takis and Mountain Dew.

As part of the reform measures, health officials at the FDA and HHS plan to set up a timeline with food companies to push the industry away from petrochemical-based dyes and toward natural alternatives. To boost that transition, the FDA plans to authorize four natural color alternatives within the next few weeks and accelerate the review of others.

Here are the 8 food dyes RFK Jr. And the FDA are planning on phasing out.

- Blue No. 1 Also known as Brilliant Blue FCF, Blue No. 1 is derived from petroleum to give foods (such as M&Ms and Takis) a blue hue.
- Blue No. 2 Also known as indigo carmine or indigotine, Blue No. 2 mimics the color and properties of plant-based indigo dye in products like Skittles and blueberry Pop-Tarts.
- Citrus Red No. 2 It's used to color the peels of oranges, particularly those grown in Florida, that are not intended for processing.
- Green No. 3 The artificial green dye (called Fast Green FCF) is produced through chemical synthesis.
- Orange B The color additive is only permitted for use in hot dog and sausage casings.
 In high doses, it can damage the liver and bile duct.

• Red dye 40 – Also known as Allura Red AC, Red dye 40 gives red color to products like Kool-Aid, Starburst and NyQuil.

- Yellow No. 5 Commonly known as tartrazine, Yellow 5 can be found in brightly colored sodas like Mountain Dew and processed snacks like Twinkies.
- Yellow No. 6 Sunset Yellow FCF, imparts a vibrant yellow-orange hue to Airheads, Jolly Ranchers, Lucky Charms and other processed foods.

Makary pointed to studies such as one by The Lancet that raised concerns about the "correlation" between petroleum-based synthetic dyes and ailments such as hyperactivity, obesity, diabetes, cancer, gartrointestinal problems, allergies and more.

There are a total of 36 FDA-approved food dyes – including the nine artificial ones that come in part from petroleum and others that are derived from natural foods like vegetables.

Eliminating chemical additives in food has been a key objective of the "Make American Healthy Again Movement" (MAHA) that Kennedy has championed.

• • • •

Isaiah 55:6-11—"Seek you the Lord while He may be found, call upon Him while He is near. Let the wicked forsake his way, and the unrighteous man his thoughts; let him return to the Lord, and He will have mercy on him; and to our God, for He will abundantly pardon. 'For My thoughts are not your thoughts, nor are your ways My ways,' says the Lord. For as the heavens are higher than the earth, so are My ways higher than your ways, and My thoughts than your thoughts. For as the rain comes down, and the snow from heaven, and do not return there, but water the earth, and make it bring forth and bud, that it may give seed to the sower and bread to the eater, so shall My word by that goes forth from My mouth; it shall not return to Me void, but it shall accomplish what I please, and it shall prosper in the thing for which I sent it."